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INFORMATION BULLETIN No. 58 
 

Lottery Retailers and Break Open Ticket Sellers 
 

Beginning January 24, 2008, lottery retailers registered to sell Ontario Lottery and 
Gaming Corporation (OLG) products were also permitted to sell break open tickets 
without obtaining a separate registration under Regulation 68/94 made under the Gaming 
Control Act, 1992.  
 
The Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO) is pleased to advise that 
registered lottery retailers wishing to sell both OLG products and break open tickets will 
now be issued only one certificate of registration for each location. 
 
If you are currently a lottery retailer who wishes to start selling break open tickets, you 
must notify the AGCO prior to commencing sales. The AGCO will update its records and 
you will receive notification that you may proceed. 
 
When renewing their registration, lottery retailers who currently sell both types of 
products and wish to continue to do so will complete the application (Form 6179), and 
should check off the box marked “Break Open Ticket Seller and Lottery Retailer” in 
Section 2. After the application has been approved, the AGCO will issue a Lottery 
Retailer certificate, under which break open tickets can be sold. 
 
New applicants wishing to sell both OLG products and break open tickets will complete 
the application (Form 6179), and should check off the box marked “Break Open Ticket 
Seller and Lottery Retailer” in Section 2. After the application has been approved, the 
AGCO will issue a Lottery Retailer certificate, under which break open tickets can be 
sold. 
 
As required by the OLG Lottery Retailer Policy Manual, the Certificate of Registration as 
a Lottery Retailer or a photocopy must be posted at the retail location or placed in the 
front of your Lottery Retailer Binder kept at the retail location, and must be available 
upon request to an AGCO Inspector. 
 
If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact AGCO Customer 
Service at 416-326-8700 or our toll-free line at 1-800-522-2876.  
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